
                                                                                                                                                                                

LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 
 

BULLETIN NO. 926 
 

Date:     Friday 4
th

 October, 2019 

 
 

 

Week Commencing 7
th

 October 

Monday 7
th

 October – Greek Harvest Assembly – LVI & UVI Parents 2.00pm in the hall 

Tuesday  8
th

 October – Greek Harvest Assembly – Form 4 & Form 5 Parents 9.00am in the hall 

Tuesday 8
th

 October – U9 Rugby at Gateways School – 12.15 – 4.30pm 

Tuesday  8
th

 October- Friends of Lady Lane Park AGM, all welcome  -  7.00pm 

Wednesday 9
th

 October – Form 2 trip to Eureka, Halifax  

 

Coming Soon 

Tuesday 15
th

– Stay & Play Session at The Lodge for families with children 18 months – 4 years – 

9.30am – 11.00am 

Wednesday 16
th

 – Form 2 and Form 3 Harvest Festival – 9.00am in the hall  

Thursday 17
th

– The Friends Halloween Disco – F1 – UVI 

Friday 18
th

– Kindergarten & Form 1 Harvest Festival – 9.00am in the hall 

    

 

Firstly, thank you to everyone who came to our Coffee Morning last Friday, we raised just over 

£196.00 thanks to your generosity. 

On Wednesday we had our first U11 Netball fixture at ‘home’ against Belmont Grosvenor in 

glorious sunshine.  Well done to the girls and boys who represented the school so well and 

thank you to all parents who came along to support the team.  

Today we are celebrating World Poetry Day across the school.  The children will be writing some 

poetry pieces and learning new techniques. 

 

We have a diary date change and an update for you:- 

 

• Thursday 14
th

 November is our Book Fair (moved from Tuesday 19
th

). 

• The Kindergarten and Form 1 Christmas play is Thursday 12
th

 December, this was not 

included in the diary dates so please make sure this is in your diary. 

 

The Bingley Foodbank collection tubs will be in the front entrance from Monday for any non-

perishable goods that you would like to donate.  We are looking forward to starting the week 

with our Greek themed Harvest assembly on Monday at 2.00pm for our LVI and UVI Parents.  

This is followed by the same performance on Tuesday 8
th

 at 9.00am for our Form 4 and Form 5 

parents. 

 

Please come along and support The Friends who are holding their annual AGM on Tuesday night 

at 7.00pm, a very warm welcome awaits you and any support would be greatly appreciated. 

Lastly, I would like to let you know that at October half term we are saying goodbye to Miss 

Rebecca Long who is leaving us as our brass peripatetic teacher to take up a more full time 

teaching position.  Miss Long has been with us for 2 years and we would like to wish her the best 

of luck in the future. 

We are delighted to announce that we have a new brass peripatetic teacher hopefully joining us 

in the New Year.  Mr Stephen Bradnum, BMus PGCT  studied music at Huddersfield University 

before completing his Post Graduate Certificate of Teaching at Leeds University.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
@LadyLanePark 

 

Instagram 

ladylanepark 



 

 

Mr Bradnum started singing with Halifax Young Singers at about 16 years old and trained him to 

initially take sectionals before finally giving him the opportunity to conducting Rutter’s Requiem 

before he left. Stephen was the only successful applicant from the North of England, The other 

five being from the South! His main mentor was David Lawrence and he also took conducting 

Masterclasses with Bob Chilcott, Mike Brewer, Alan Simmons.  He is also a brass peripatetic 

music teacher at Dixons City Academy and Rastrick High School. He also works with Musica Jazz 

(Musica Kirklee’s Jazz Orchestra) who recently performed at the ‘Music for Youth Schools Proms’ 

at the Royal Albert Hall.  Mr Bradnum also conducts the local Concert Band 'Hot Aire!' which 

celebrated its 30
th

 Anniversary in June 2019.  We are delighted that he has agreed to join our 

staff. 

 

Lastly, we would like to congratulate Mrs Arnold who has successfully gained her Masters in 

Education from Leeds Beckett University.  Her three year course has included work looking at 

 the influences that have shaped modern education, from the philosophy behind teaching 

methods to government policies that direct educational practice.  Mrs Arnold’s final year 

research was focused on how teacher identity can shape change in Education.  She has worked 

very hard to achieve this fantastic accolade and we are all delighted for her. 

 

Best wishes to you all from Mr N Saunders and all the staff. 

 

 

 

Greek Sharing Assembly 

 

Our Junior Harvest Festival this year will have a ‘Greek’ theme.  All the junior children will be 

performing on both days but we are inviting all LVI and UVI parents on Monday 7
th

 October at 

2.00pm and Form 4 and Form 5 parents on Tuesday 8
th

 October at 9.00am to share this with us. 

 

We are collecting again for our local Foodbank in Bingley, which is a community resource 

providing emergency food parcels to people in crisis.    The collection tubs will be in the front 

entrance for everyone in school to contribute to, dried goods and non-perishable items only 

please.  Thank you in advance. 

 
Reasoning U6/L6 

 

Please note that due to the junior Harvest breakfast on Tuesday 8
th

 October ‘Reasoning’ with 

Mrs Arnold will not take place on that morning. 

 

Mrs Arnold 

Re: Class and Team photographs – June 2019 

 

Many thanks to all parents who have purchased class and team photographs.  Images are still 

available to be ordered via the website, just follow the directions on your child’s Proof Card.  

Orders made between now and October 17
th

 (the cut-off date) will be delivered back to school 

with free delivery.  

 

I am sorry if you have ordered images and paid a delivery charge; this was due to circumstances 

beyond my control and was an issue between the laboratory and the courier.  The issue has 

been looked into but sadly, neither party will accept responsibility. 

 

Many thanks,  

Mr Steve Myers 

 



 

 

Young Voices 

 

We still have a few places available at Young Voices and, due to technical difficulties with the YV 

website, all schools have been granted a few more days to submit final numbers.  Please get in 

touch with Mrs Wright in the School Office for the relevant form for this fantastic singing event, 

open to all those in F4 to U6, on Tuesday January 14th 2020 at  Sheffield FLYDSA Arena. 

 

Mrs C Lorimer 

 

 

 

Gilbert & Sullivan’s Mikado 

 

MIKADO - News - Please come and support your friends, come along and enjoy the fun, laughter 

and tears!  

 

Sign up forms will be coming out soon for "The Mikado" in the October half term holiday.  

Sunday 3rd November at Bingley Arts Centre.  Tickets are now available to buy.   

 

• Google - What's on in Bingley Arts Centre TicketSource 

• Scroll down on Upcoming Events click on: “Bingley Junior Gilbert and Sullivan Mikado” 

  

Click on Book now – and choose your seats!! 

Mrs S Earl 

 

 

 

Pupil Absence 

 

Can we politely request that you inform school as soon as possible if your child is unwell and not 

coming to school.  

 

 Please email Mrs Wright on the below address with the subject of ABSENCE so we can prioritise 

these emails in a morning:- 

 

Subject:  ABSENCE 

secretary@ladylanepark.co.uk 

 

Thank you! 

 

 

Uniform 

 

Just a quick reminder that make-up, nail varnish and jewellery (apart from a small watch) is not 

permitted in school.   Girls must wear their hair tied back if it is long enough to do so, using 

green, blue are black bobbles and discreet slips.  Girls tights must not be glittery and must be 

school colours.   

 

Could we also request that pupils do not use coloured hair pieces in their ponytails and that no 

pupil is using gel/spray/wax to style their hair. 

 

 

 

 



 

Punctuality 

 

A reminder that pupils are expected to be in their playground class line in a morning by 8.40am.  

It is essential to try and ensure that your child is on time in a morning to allow them to start the 

day with the rest of school. 

 

At the first bell – parents/carers leave the playground. 

At the second bell – pupils line up in silence and enter school. 

 

Mrs E Arnold 

 

 

Lost! 

 

Paddy Durkin (UVI) has lost a pair of school trousers, size 28” waist 27” leg length.  They should be named 

and we are presuming someone has gone home with them in their bag by mistake.   Please could all LVI 

and UVI just check.  Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Menu 7.10.19 

 

 

Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

 

Friday 

 

 

Vegetable  & Ham 

Bake /Vegetable & 

Broccoli Bake 

 

Sliced Potatoes, 

Green Beans 

 

Chocolate & 

Orange Sponge  

 

 

Chicken/Quorn 

Tikka Masala 

 

Rice, Naan Bread 

 

Rhubarb & Custard 

Cake 

Crispy Topped 

Sausage 

Pie/Creamy 

Vegetable Pie 

 

New Potatoes, 

Broccoli 

 

Banana Cake 

Beef Stew / Mixed 

Vegetable Stew 

 

Potatoes & 

Yorkshire Pudding 

 

Winter Cake & 

Custard 

Roasted Vegetable 

Pasta Sauce 

 

Penne Pasta & 

Mixed Salad 

 

Victoria Sponge 

Cake 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Lady Lane Park School  
Clubs and Activities –Autumn Term 2019 

 

To start week commencing Monday 9
th

 September, unless stated otherwise 

 

Day Time Activity Free/Chargeable Location Staff 

 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir  

 (F4-U6)  

Free Gym Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 3.30-4.30 Table tennis  

 (L6-U6) 

Free Hall Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.30 Lego Club  

(F4-U6) 

Free The Hive Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30 Homework clinic 

(L6-U6) 

Free LVI Miss Vincent 

 4.30-5.40 Dance (F5) Chargeable Hall/Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.30 Football club  

(F2-F3) 

Free Field Mr Walker 

Mr Rawling 

 3.30-4.30 Mikado – Jnr G&S  Chargeable Gym Mrs Earl 

Miss Holmes 

Mrs Lorimer 

 

Tuesday 1.00-1.30 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Gym/Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.15 Mixed sports 

(F1/F3) 

To start w/c 16
th

 September Mrs Quinn 

 3.30-4.30 Dance (F2) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 

Wednesday 1.00-1.30 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-5.20 Ballet Chargeable Gym/Hall Mrs Fielding 

 3.30-4.30 Table Tennis 

 (F4 only until Christmas) Free 

 Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.30 Craft club (Get 

crafty for 

Christmas!)  

Free Science room Mrs Kernick 

 3.30-5.30 Sports fixtures Free Various Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Arnold 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F3-F4) Chargeable Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 9-12.30 Voice works Chargeable Music Room 

 

Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-4.30 Football club 

(F4-U6) 

Free Field Mr Walker 

Mr Saunders 

 3.30-4.30 Netball 

(F4-U6) 

Free Field Miss Slater 

Mrs Moffat 

 

Friday 8.00-8.30 Jnr Running club 

(F4-U6) 

Free Various Mr Walker 

 9-12.30 Keyboard Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Cartwright 

 1.00-1.30 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

 



 

Table Tennis 

 

Please note that due to the popularity of this club we are having to make changes to the 

numbers attending on a Wednesday to ensure the best possible coaching for all the children. 

Consequently, as from Wednesday 9
th

 October until the Christmas break, children in Form 4 

only will be able to attend.  Form 5 will be invited to attend after school opens in the New Year. 

Thank you for your understanding in this matter. 

 

Miss S. Raw 

 

 

The Friends Of Lady Lane Park School & Nursery 

 
Friends AGM 

 

We invite you all to attend our AGM on Tuesday 8th October, 7-8.00pm in the school hall. 

 

The Friends hold events for everyone in the school to enjoy and use the money raised to provide 

extra treats and additional equipment to enhance the whole school experience.  We rely upon 

everyone within the school community contributing in whatever way they are able and we 

welcome anyone who could come on board in any way, no matter how small.   

 

If you are unable to attend the meeting please email Mrs Wright and she will pass your email on 

to us.  Thank you in advance. 

 

Friends Halloween Disco 

 

 

Save the date - The Friends Halloween Disco is on the 17th October.   

 

Form 1- Form 3 - 6.00- 7.15pm 

Form 4 - U6 - 7.30 - 9pm 

 

Look out for the letters which will come out week beginning 7th Oct. 

 

Mrs S Nash-Myers 

Honey & Jasmine Form 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bingley  Junior  Gilbert and Sullivan 

Presents 

Mikado 

 

 

~ Bingley Arts Centre~ 

~Sunday 3rd November~ 

~Show starts at 3pm~ 
 

All Cast Members are between the 

ages of 4 and 12 years old. 

Please support our budding actors 

and actresses! 

For Tickets please contact 

Bingley Arts Centre 

Tel:  01274 519814 

www.bingleyartscentre.co.uk 



 


